
The Honourable Minister of Foreign Affairs and International Relations, Mr. Lejone Mpotjoana, is currently in Changsha, Hunan Province, People’s Republic of China, where he participated in the Ministerial Meeting of Coordinators on the Implementation of Follow up Actions of the Forum on China-Africa Cooperation (FOCAC).

This meeting, attended by over 50 African Ministers of Foreign Affairs, from the African continent served as a platform to assess the progress made in implementing the ten partnership actions adopted by the heads of state and government during the FOCAC Summit in Beijing in September 2024.
The meeting was co-chaired by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of China, H.E. Wang Yi, and the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Congo, H.E. Jean-Claude Gakosso. The session began with the presentation of key sectoral reports, laying the foundation for rich and forward looking discussions.

In his address, Honourable Mpotjoana reaffirmed Lesotho’s unwavering commitment to the FOCAC framework. He highlighted the significant benefits Lesotho has reaped over the past 25 years of this partnership, particularly in infrastructure development, agriculture, renewable energy, education, health, and capacity-building.
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The meeting concluded with the adoption of the Changsha Declaration, spelling out interventions for full implementation of the ten implementation actions.

